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I have been in the Diocese of Central Florida for 16 years now, first as a lay person and lay 
leader for youth, families and young adults. Since my ordination to the priesthood I have served 
as a Disaster Chaplain, Priest Associate, Assistant Rector and for the last 3 years as Rector to 
Church of the Nativity in Winter Garden Fl. I was elected to the last General Convention to 
serve on the Deputation. During the General Convention at Baltimore I was able to speak on 
the floor against a resolution that would preclude the Diocese of Central Florida, or any of our 
politically conservative states from hosting the General Convention. In my address, I made the 
point that we are to be a church in the world and for the world and have been commissioned to 
go into all of it. 
  
If elected again, I will continue to serve with joy, looking at the way our decisions as a body can 
more faithfully carry out our Great Commission and include voice and vote for the whole life 
and breath of the church. I deeply enjoyed the preliminary discussions of AO159 and will bring 
continuity to our continued discussion of the ways we approach our common life in prayer. I 
believe in making a way for our Evangelical, Anglo-Catholic, Charismatic, and Progressive 
streams to continue a path together to worship with the faith we’ve received as handed down 
to us from the apostles. 
 
 

 


